
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 
 
August 10, 2022 
 
Duy Pham, Environmental Engineer 
Environment, Safety, and Health Office  
Puget Sound Naval Shipyard 
1400 Farragut Ave 
Bldg 427, 2nd Floor, C/106.31 
Bremerton, WA 98314-6001 
 
Re: WARNING LETTER for State Waste Discharge Permit Number ST0007374 

Puget Sound Naval Shipyard and Intermediate Maintenance Facility 
 
Dear Duy Pham: 
 
This letter is to inform you that your facility was out of compliance with the conditions in your 
industrial wastewater discharge permit as listed in Table 1. 
 
Table 1. Numeric Effluent Violations for 1st Quarter 2022 (see Permit Special Condition S1.) 

Date Monitoring Point Parameter Measurement Limit Limit Type 
January 18, 2022 105 Copper 0.89 mg/L 0.75 mg/L Maximum Daily 

 
Non-compliance notifications are required by your permit.  The Department of Ecology (Ecology) 
received your timely notice of noncompliance dated February 23, 2022 for the violation in Table 1. 
You have fulfilled this permit requirement for reporting. 
 
Ecology uses the DMR to evaluate compliance with permit requirements.   If you fail to comply with 
the conditions of your permit, Ecology may take formal administrative enforcement action, including 
issuing orders and penalties.  Ecology’s enforcement authority for state waste discharge permits is 
governed by Chapter 173-216 of the Washington Administrative Code (WAC). 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact your permit manager Maia Hoffman at 
maia.hoffman@ecy.wa.gov or (425) 507-5681. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gretchen Onstad 
Compliance Specialist 
Water Quality Program 
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e-cc: Permit and Reporting Information System (PARIS): Puget Sound Naval Shipyard, ST0007374 
 Maia Hoffman, Ecology 

Monika Kannadaguli, Ecology 
P.H. Dolton, Environmental Division Head, Environment, Safety, and Health Office, PSNS, 
peter.dolton@navy.mil 
Duy Pham, Environmental Engineer, PSNS, duy.t.pham@navy.mil  


	Gretchen Onstad

